
        June 29, 2021 

13
th
 Day of The April Term 

Maysville, MO  

 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District 

Commissioner, Chet Owen and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed all of those in attendance as they joined us for the opening 

prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was then said by all in attendance. 

 

East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the motion to approve the agenda as presented with West 

District Commissioner, Kyle White making the second. All in favor. Motion approved.  

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the minutes as presented with Presiding 

Commissioner, Kyle Carroll making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

Sheriff Kasey Keesaman discussed applicants for SRO positions. The Commission will consider sponsoring a 

candidate while they get POST certified in exchange for 3 years of service to the County.  

 

Members from the Dallas Township Board met with the Commission at different times this day to discuss 

concerns they had of township rules. The concern is selling the building they just built due to low revenues. 

The Commission advised them to seek attorney advice and to be aware of sunshine laws concerning meetings 

and decision making where the Township is involved.  

 

Collector/Treasurer Jessica Lee presented the adjustment register to the Commission for them to review and 

sign. 

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss the recent flooding in the County, 

damage to roads, repairs needed and concerns over box culverts. The calls have been minimal concerning 

damage.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised that the abatement for Case New Holland will end after 2021 and they 

will go back on the tax rolls with no abatements in 2022. 

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised she has not had any contact with Internet Associates concerning their 

moving their equipment to the new 911 tower. Requirements of them were anyone climbing our tower would 

have to be certified. Melissa will reach out to them again and ask their intentions and advise them that the 

tower at the courthouse will be removed after August 1
st
. The County needs to know their intentions no later 

than July 31.   

 

Circuit Clerk, Julie Whitsell met with the Commission concerning preserving documents that are now being 

stored off site. The need to preserve these documents is great with the cost being expensive. After much 

discussion West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to enter into an agreement American 

Micro for an amount not to exceed $32,000.00 to preserve court documents. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle 

Carroll made the second. All in favor, White-aye, Owen-aye and Carroll-aye. Motion carried.  

 

The DeKalb County Commission would like to thank all of the agencies that responded to DeKalb County 

during the recent flash flooding that occurred on the morning of June 25. Their swift actions saved lives that 

morning and The County is forever grateful.  

 

With no other business before the Commission, Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the 

motion to adjourn until July 6 at 9 a.m. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the second. 

All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

 

 

 

 


